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THE CHARGE  

 

ñTo You, Sons of Confederate 

Veterans, we will commit the 

vindication of the Cause for 

which we fought.  To your 

strength will be given the de-

fense of the  Confederateôs 

good name, the   guardianship of his history, the 

emulation of his virtues, the perpetuation of 

those principles which he love and which you love 

also, and those ideals which made him glorious 

and which you also cherishò 

 

 

Lt. Stephen Dill Lee  

Commander General, United Confederate Veterans  

New Orleans, Louisiana,  

April 26, 1906  
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Commanderôs Corner 

February, 2015 

By Larry Martin  

Commander Governor Samuel W.T. Lanham Camp 586 
   

  I hope this finds every one well and like me looking forward to Spring. The 

weather has been back and forth, but Spring is just around the corner. My Feb-

ruary has been interesting so far. First I darn near broke my wrist when my ta-

ble saw decided to attack me. Then my transition from one laptop I've had for 5 

plus years to a new one. Life has kept me busy and as my wife will attest we 

didn't need bail money either from inactivity. That whole idle hands/Devils 

workshop thing figures in life all too often!  

 

  This past weekend our camp was honored by an invitation to join the Colonel 

E W Taylor camp 1777 and its immediate past Commander Michael Patterson 

in setting grave markers in the Goshen Cemetery near Springtown . I got there 

on time and Michael was already hard at work.  

   The Colonel E W Taylor camp received a grant from the Order of the Southern Cross to have markers made 
for Confederate Veterans. And they were honoring: 

 

 Dennis C. Ensey of Company B, 1st Texas Frontier District, Texas State Troops. 

 

 A.J. ñJackò Culwell of Company E, 10th Texas Infantry who was killed by Indians on 30 March, 1866. 

 

 Isaac J. Briscoe, Uptonôs Parker County Company, 1st Texas Frontier District, Texas State Troops 

 who was killed by Indians 19 July, 1867. 

 

 James McKinney, 1st LT. Jack County Company 1st Texas Frontier District, Texas State Troops 

 who was also Killed by Indians in the Spring of 1866. 

 

  Next we drove over to Nash Cemetery west of Weatherford and set a marker for Bolin Savage, Company D, 

Parker County Company, 1st Texas Frontier District, Texas State Troops who was also killed by Indians on 02 

March 1866.  

 

  Bolin is buried next to his Brother, Private James Savage also of the Parker County Company,1st Texas Fron-

tier District, Texas State Troops who also was killed by Indians on the same day as his Brother. James has a 

military marker and Michael was not sure why his Brother Bolin never had received one, but now he does. 

 



  

 

  Everyone talks about the war with the Yankees and forgets that Men fought here, against the Indians who 

wanted the settlers out of the area. The Texas Frontier District troops were on the short end of the supply and 

resources train. And helped hang onto Texas while the bulk of our men were fighting elsewhere. 

 

  I want to thank Michael Patterson for the invitation, he is always a great teacher and worth spending time 

with.  

 

  On Sunday 15 February I was invited to Vernon Texas by Rusty Haynes, the former Commander of the Gen-

eral W R Scurry Camp 606 to assist him and Gary Holley, the current Commander of the Scurry camp in form-

ing a new camp there in Vernon. 

 

  At one time Vernon had a thriving United Confederate Veterans camp and they have a statue they paid for on 

the Courthouse lawn along with an 1858 12 pound Napoleon cannon. Rusty has researched the cannon for 

years and still has no idea where the Veterans got it. 

 

  It was worth the 3 hour drive up there to sit and visit with potential members and they have at least 12 men 

who will either transfer in or join up to form this new camp. They have a couple of local heroes they are con-

sidering for honoring and naming the camp after. 

 

  It is always enjoyable to go to other camps and lend a hand when you can. I have made great friends in all the 

camps within driving distance in 3 different brigades. The SCV encourages all members to attend other camp 

meetings, we are all brothers and it is always enjoyable to spend time with your brothers in these camps. 

 

  We are still needing Volunteers for the Color Guards, both mounted and dismounted. There are Cemetery 

services in our future and  our camp needs  to shine in them. There are 2 buglers who will play for us at them. 

And we have a field snare drum for the guard as well. I am looking to find a bagpiper who can also join in. 

 

  This, to me is a large part of the Charge, honoring these brave men. And it will help our camp get positive 

press exposure and more recruits as a result. 

 

  The Division reunion is fast approaching and the camp needs every member to attend this year's event .It will 

be in Temple and that is close enough to drive down It is an election year and every camp member can vote in 

the Brigade election. We as a camp will be deciding on candidates before the Reunion, most have not an-

nounced yet, so like you I am wondering who will run for Division Commander, 1st-2nd and 3rd LT Com-

mander. I hope they are men we, as a Division can respect and help make our Division the best in the country. 

 

  I look forward to seeing all of you at our meeting on Monday, 23 February and know it will be a good one! 

 
Forward the Colors! 

Larry Martin 

Commander Gov. W.T. Lanham Camp #586 

Weatherford, TX 

 

 

 



 

 

Parker County Markers  

 

A lot of planning and work goes into the setting of the markers and Michael Patterson 

has it down to a ñTò.  I helped him once and I was amazed at how well he handles this.  

Great job Mr. Patterson!  


